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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF ARGENTINA
TRANSMITTING A PRESS RELEASE ON THE MALVINAS ISLANDS

Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic
to the
Organization of American States
SG 3
Washington, D.C.
January 3, 2003
Dear Mr. Council Chair:

I have the pleasure of addressing you to convey herewith the text of the press release, in both Spanish and English versions, issued by the Argentine Government on this date, on the occasion of the 170th anniversary of the illegitimate British occupation of the Malvinas Islands.

I wish to request that the press release be circulated as a document on the topic “Question of the Malvinas Islands.”

Sincerely yours,

Rodolfo H. Gil

Ambassador

Permanent Representative
Ambassador Arturo Duarte
Chair of the Permanent Council and
Permanent Representative of Guatemala to the OAS
Washington, D.C.
PRESS RELEASE

On January 3, 1833, British forces seized the Malvinas Islands, expelling its inhabitants and the Argentine authorities established there.


Today, on the 170th anniversary of that illegitimate occupation, the Argentine People and Government reaffirm the imprescriptible sovereignty rights of the Argentine Republic over the Malvinas Islands, South Georgia and South Sandwich Islands and the surrounding maritime areas.


Likewise, the Argentine Government recalls, on this occasion, the unwaivable and permanent objective of the Argentine People, enshrined in the National Constitution, to recover the full exercise of sovereignty over the above mentioned territories and maritime areas through the peaceful means for the settlement of disputes in accordance with international law and respecting the way of life and the interests of the inhabitants of the islands.
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On this new anniversary, the Argentine Government, reaffirms its conviction that the resumption of negotiations of the sovereignty question, in accordance with the multiple and permanent appeals of the international community, will contribute to the creation of a proper framework for achieving a fair and lasting solution to the dispute.  The Argentine Republic acts with the conviction that the several provisional understandings reached with the United Kingdom, safeguarding the respective positions of sovereignty, regarding practical issues in the South Atlantic also contribute to the search of a solution to the sovereignty dispute.

At the same time the Argentine Government will continue making progress in the dialogue with the United Kingdom, with a view to consolidating a relation of mutual confidence and to broadening bilateral cooperation.


Buenos Aires, 3 January, 2003.
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